
SPELLBROOK CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 

FLOURISHING IN LOVE AND LEARNING 

NEWSLETTER – 15th September 2023 

VALUE: Thankfulness 
Focus: Praising God in Creation 

‘Always be thankful.’ 1 Thessalonians 5.16 
 

   
New Clamber Stack outside Sapphire Class 

FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

Over the summer, we were able to start installing some new play equipment outside Sapphire Class, however 
when the children came back after the break, it was only partially done. The children have had to be exceedingly 
patient waiting for the safety surface to be laid down. Finally, it has been finished enabling them to explore and 
have fun with their friends. (see above) 
 
The children in Sapphire Class are thoroughly enjoying their Guy Fawkes topic and have been using puppets to 
reenact the plotters dastardly deeds to overthrow the King. The children were shocked by the whole idea that 
someone wanted to blow the King up. The children were also surprised that many of the problems came from 
the divisions within the Church. You had to have the same denomination as the King or else. 
 

  
In their RE lessons, they are exploring the question, “What do Christians believe God is like?” They have been 
learning and thinking about the parable of The Lost Son.  In response they created hidden meaning boxes, 



drawing the story on the outside of the box and placing the hidden meaning inside. The children understood that 
the hidden meaning was that God is seen as loving and forgiving just like a parent or guardian.  
 

 
 
Emerald Class have a science topic about rocks. Later on, during this topic, they will be 
making their own observational drawings of different types of rock. In order to do this well, 
they will have to create a 3D effect. As this requires skill and knowledge, they have started 
to learn a number of techniques. They drew circles and were taught a number of techniques 
that they have started to have a go at. These include stippling, blending, contour hatching 
and cross hatching. Mrs Todd is very pleased with their first effort, and I shall look forward 
to seeing the progression of their skills. 
 

 
 
Homework Journals for maths. Although our last Year 6 children all reached the expected level for maths in their 
SATs (well above the national average), we are aware that this is still an area of challenge for many children. 
Research indicates that fluency practice makes a huge difference and if children have a chance to repeat a strategy 
that they have learned quite soon afterwards, they are more likely to internalise it and be able to build upon it, 
as well as being able to recall it in the future. White Rose, whose scheme we use, are continually carrying out and 
accessing research in order to help schools to be successful with maths. They have produced these journals, and 
the activities directly match what we have been teaching that week. They will be coming home for Sapphire, 
Emerald and Diamond Class today. Please have a look. A separate letter has been emailed to you providing more 
information.  We are aware that the format will be more familiar to the children than many parents. We have 
therefore arranged a drop-in on Thursday 21st September at 2.50pm for anybody who would like to find out 
more. Anyone who anticipates difficulties with helping their child to complete these would benefit from coming 
in as would any parent who has any questions. We believe this could really help all children to become confident 
and capable mathematicians and working together on this could be of huge benefit. 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Jeremy Fisher 

 



MESSAGE FROM GREAT ST MARY’S CHURCH 

Father Simon writes: 

 

In the 1960s, a three-year meeting of Roman Catholic heads from around the 

world was called by Pope John XXIII to “‘open the windows of the Church to let 

in some fresh air”. 

 

Pope John was a popular and reforming pope - those two 

words don’t always go hand-in-hand!  In convening what 

has become known as the Second Vatican Council, Pope John called on people to “consult 

not your fears but your hopes and your dreams.  Think not about your frustrations but 

about your unfulfilled potential.  Concern yourself not with what you tried and failed in, 

but with what it is still possible for you to do.” 

 

As we get into our stride at the beginning of this new school year (the mad panic to get 

out of the house in time for the school run never changes!), I think Pope John’s quotation might be something 

to inspire our year ahead.  There are new opportunities at Spellbrook for our school and pupils - indeed, for 

all of us - to aspire to. 

 

With people back from holidays and groups meeting again, it also feels like a fresh start for us at Great St 

Mary’s.  In fact, this Sunday we have our first Mustard Seed gathering of the new school year.   

 

Mustard Seed is our monthly (on most third Sundays of the month) gathering for the 

younger members of our community.  As usual, there will be fun, activities, crafts, and 

party food a plenty.  And being the first gathering of this new school year, we’re going 

to be giving thanks for new beginnings and the opportunity to start things afresh. 

                  

So, if you’re around on Sunday afternoon for an hour from 4pm, why not pop in and 

join the Mustard Seed throng?  You’d be most welcome. 

 

See you there! 

 

God bless, 

 

Fr Simon 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK  

Ruby               Emerald 

          Ralph                        Lara 
 

STARS OF THE YEAR 

Ruby 
 

 Jesse for great talking in class groups. 

 

 Devon for using all of our indoor areas 

sensibly. 

 
Sapphire 

 
 Sam for trying hard all week. 

 
 Connor for great focus in lessons. 

 Emerald 
 

 Lara for her fantastic work in English this 

week. 

 
 Henry for his super independent maths work. 

Diamond 
 

 Dominic for great contributions in lessons. 

 
 Sienna T for explaining her learning clearly in 

maths. 

 

ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK  NOTICES 

Whole School  
 Attendance – 97.37% 

 
Whole School Target Set – 96% 

 
 
Please contact school every day of any absence.  
This can be done by calling 01279 723 204, 
Option 1 and then leaving a message on the 
absence line.   
 
If you are going to be late, please also advise 
the school office to ensure a meal is ordered 
in time. 
 

  School Meals Online – From Monday 18th 

September, parents will now be able to order 

school lunches online in Arbor.  Children in 

Reception to Year 2 and those in receipt of free 

school meals will not be charged when lunches are 

ordered.  Please see the email sent out for more 

information. 

 
 Change to the Menu – due to overwhelming 

feedback from the children, we are reverting back 

to having jacket potatoes daily as the yellow option. 

Cheesy pasta is available on request by informing 

the class teacher on the day.   

 

 Walk to School Week starts on Monday 25th to 

Friday 29th September.  Parents, carers and 

children are invited to walk, cycle, scoot or park and 

stride to school that week. 

 

NEXT WEEK’S MENU  DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Day Menu 

Monday ❖ Chicken & Sweetcorn Meatballs 

(Red) 

❖ Bean & Vegetable Grill (Ve) 

(Green) 

  

Date Event 

16/09/23 Hockerill Open Morning – Y6 
21/09/23 Boys High Open Evening – Y6 

25/09/23 – 
29/09/23 

Walk to School Week 

26/09/23 Year 2 Scooter Training 



❖ Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

❖ Cheese Roll (Blue) 

Tuesday ❖ Chicken Pie (Red) 

❖ Mild Vegetable Curry (V) (Green) 

❖ Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

❖ Cheese Roll (Blue) 

Wednesday ❖ Roast Beef (Red) 

❖ Potato Topped Vegetable Pie (V) 

(Green)  

❖ Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

❖ Cheese Roll (Blue) 

Thursday ❖ Quorn Hot Dog (V) (Red) 

❖ Beany Pasta Bake (Ve) (Green)   

❖ Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

❖ Cheese Roll (Blue) 

Friday ❖ Fish Fillet Fingers (Red) 

❖ Cheese & Tomato Pizza (V) 

(Green)   

❖ Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

❖ Cheese Roll (Blue) 
 

28/09/23 Leventhorpe School Open Evening – Y6 

02/10/23 School Photos - Individual 

04/10/23 Avanti Grange Open Evening – Y6 

05/10/23 Birchwood High Open Evening – Y6 

13/10/23 Y6 TLM & Height/Weight 

23/10/23 – 
27/10/23 

Half Term 

07/11/23 Parent Consultations 

29/11/23 Nasal Flu Vaccinations 

01/12/23 Occasional Day – School Closed 

07/12/23 Pantomime – South Mill Arts 

13/12/23 Emerald Class Last Swimming Lesson 

20/12/23 Last Day of Autumn Term 23 

04/01/24 Inset 3 

05/01/24 Inset 4 

08/01/24 First Day Back 

19/02/24 – 
23/02/24 

Half Term 

26/02/24 First Day Back 

28/03/24 Last Day of Spring Term  

15/04/24 First Day Back 

06/05/24 Early May Bank Holiday 

27/05/24 – 
31/05/24 

Half Term 

03/06/24 Inset 5 

23/07/24 Last Day of Summer Term 
 

Contact: admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk  

Website: www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk 
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www.gjwsports.co.uk  
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Healthy Lifestyles and Weight Management Support 
for Children (beezeebodies.com) 

Bishop’s Stortford Running Club – Training for 9- to 16-year-olds 

The Bishop’s Stortford Running Club is providing training sessions for 9- to 16-year-olds for the academic 
year starting September 2023. The weekly coached sessions incorporate a wide range of activities with a 
focus on sprinting and endurance running. 

There are ten sessions per term; sessions are on Saturday mornings between 10.15am and 11.15am, with 
registration from 10.00am. 

For the Autumn term, sessions run from 16th Sep to 2nd Dec 2023 with a two-week half-term break on 
21st Oct and 28th Oct 2023. 

The sessions take place at our clubhouse (shared with Hockerill Sports and Social Club) in Beldams Lane, 
Bishops Stortford CM23 5LG.  Sessions take place on the enclosed playing field and on nearby trails. 

The cost is an annual membership of £35, sign-up at https://www.myclubhouse.co.uk/BSRC 

All sessions are held under the guidance of UK Athletics qualified coaches who have the appropriate DBS 
checks. 

For a free initial trial session or any other enquiries please contact Feridun Kadir at juniors@bsrc.org.uk 

 

https://beezeebodies.com/programs/families-live/
https://beezeebodies.com/programs/families-live/
https://www.myclubhouse.co.uk/BSRC
mailto:juniors@bsrc.org.uk

